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March 2019

Eagle River Snofari



CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Snobirds meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each
month at 8:00 pm, at the Village Bowl in Menomonee Falls,
N86 W18830 Main St.  Please join us!  Guests are
welcome!

----March 2019
12 General Meeting       Village Bowl, Menomonee Falls, 8 p.m.
14 - 17 Mercer Snofari, Loon's Nest Motel
22 - 24 AWSC 50th Anniversary & Convention, Radisson Green Bay
26 Board Meeting                                              Bonnie Pollich, 7 p.m.

----April 2019
7 WCSA Youth Bowling, Pioneer Bowl
9 General Meeting       Village Bowl, Menomonee Falls, 8 p.m.
10 WCSA Meeting, Raffle drawing, Delafield Brewhaus      7:30 p.m.
23 Board Meeting                                                Dave Rowley, 7 p.m.
25 Smelt Cleaning - St. Agnes
26 Smelt Fry  • 50th Anniversary •   St. Agnes School, 4:30-8:00 p.m.

----May 2019
11 Adopt-a-Highway         Sat., leaving from Whiskey Corners 9 a.m.
14 General Meeting       Village Bowl, Menomonee Falls, 8 p.m.
28 Board Meeting                                               Evan Baldwin, 7 p.m.

----June  2019
11 General Meeting       Village Bowl, Menomonee Falls, 8 p.m.
-- No Board Meeting this month

----July 2019
9 General Meeting       Village Bowl, Menomonee Falls, 8 p.m.
11 Adopt-a-Highway      Thurs, leaving from Whiskey Corners 6 p.m.
23 Board Meeting                                                     Ed Pollich, 7 p.m.
27 Picnic                                                            Willowood Park noon

Views expressed in this publication are those of the Author of the Article, and may or may
not reflect the views of the Snobirds Snowmobile Club.  Opposing viewpoints will be
tolerated, and may even be printed.  Correspondence may be sent to Snobirds Snowmobile
Club; Gary Breuckman, Editor; 4125 N. 46th Street, Milwaukee WI  53216.

© Copyright 2019 - Snobirds Snowmobile Club Inc. - All Rights Reserved

see our club information on the Internet
at     http://www.snobirds.org/

Eagle River Snofari report.
24 people total went and we had 30" of snow on the ground with

temperatures of 0 deg. F to 18 deg. F for the weekend. Trails were
in very good condition and destinations included - Rhinelander,
Lake Tomahawk, Boulder Junction and Phelps, to name a few.

Again a thank you to Ron Wendt and Ed Pollich for their
hospitality at the end of each day to talk about the days adventures
we had and to plan new ones for the next day.

Jeff Pietrzak



SLIVERS  from the Board

Gary Breuckman
In January we held our Snowmobile Safety class at the

Menomonee Falls Community Center.  We had a total of 18 students,
along with adults who chose to sit in on the class with their students.
We had a hard time with this class, the third session was cancelled
twice due to the weather.   We can't hold the class if the building is
closed, first due to snow and the next week due to the cold.  We tried
to find another location, but the ones we asked (library, the bowling
alley) were closing also.  We had three students we took care of the
test outside of class, but eventually everyone was able to finish.

The February club meeing was interesting as the SnoBirds were
51 years old, and a number of special guests were invited.  There are
pictures in this issue.

Some snofari trips were cancelled, but others were held as
scheduled.  Two are in this issue, along with some pictures of Eagle
River thanks to Jeff.

Plans are underway for the Smelt Fry. Tickets are available for
members at the March meeting, and will be mailed to you if you
aren't able to attend.  If you need more tickets, please call me (414-
442-4279) and I'll mail additional to you, or ask at the April meeting.
As you know, we lost the location we have used for years for the
smelt cleaning - the property we had been using was sold, so is not
available.  We had two alternatives in mind, and decided on a third
- the cleaning will be at the School, the Smelt Fry location.  Not only
can it all be inside, but the smelt can stay there for the next day.  If
you need additional copies of the Smelt poster, they can be had at the

Mole Lake Snofari 2019
Thursday Feb. 21st-Sunday 24th.

I'm happy to report that another Mole Lake Snofari has occurred
and was very successful and fun, due to the efforts of the members
and their guests.

Some Snobirds arrived Thursday Feb. 21, but most arrived
Friday. There had been a lot of snowfall thruout Central and
Northern Wisconsin, which spread snowmobilers out, and made the
trails more enjoyable due to reduced traffic and better trail condi-
tions. Groups of Snobirds were led by Brad Lambrecht, Tom
McLaughtlin, Tom Pollich, Jeff Pietrzak, Dan Quicker, Steve Schuh
and Joe Schumitsch. A few people were not able to ride sleds, but
enjoyed the comradery and friendship nonetheless.

Ron Wendt did his usual outstanding job preparing the bever-
ages in the hospitality suite Friday and Saturday night. He received
assistance with food and snacks from the Standlee family and the
Pietrzak crew. Many others brought in treats to share including a
brownie recipe that Heather brought from California.

I thank all participants for their good spirit of fun and coopera-
tion, and salute the endurance of some whose company we enjoyed
to the very end of the night (and they helped clean the place up!)

Dave Rowley

meetings, or if you go to the website and click on the poster on the
main page, you will get a pdf file with both the single and and 4-per-
page versions which you can print yourself.

Thanks to everyone for helping with the Smelt Fry - it's our
fundraiser for the year, PLUS it's our 50th Annual Smelt Fry this
year, so please help with tickets, help the night of the cleaning and
fry, and come have a great time with fellow club members.

Slivers from the Board, continued...



SnoBirds 51st Birthday
The regular meeting in February was the 51st birthday of the

SnoBirds.  We had a special meeting that night, with guests invited
from the State and County governments, the AWSC, WCSA, and
others to help us celebrate this special occasion.

Most of the artifacts
shown were found after
an exhaustive clean-up of
our storage locker.


